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Minutes from Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

Trees on Regent Road

A tree plan has been sent to Jonathan Dale for him to complete and return to Urban Vision.  It will show where trees are located and those trees that have been removed.  Once Jonathan has completed the tree plan and returned to Urban Vision for comments he will update the meeting.


Action:  Jonathan Dale

TV Reception in Ordsall

Tom McMullen wrote to Virgin Media regarding cable in the area. They responded that his comments were to be sent to installations.  Tom is to write to Virgin Media to stress the benefit of Ordsall having cable installed. Tom to update next time.


Action:  Tom McMullen

20mph Speed Restrictions

Gail MacFarlane, Urban Vision, distributed proposed plans for speed restrictions for the whole of Ordsall estate for comments.

Estimated cost for the whole of Ordsall estate would be £350,000.  Discussion took place how to reduce the cost of the scheme as it exceeded Community Committee’s budget.

Gail to price up the cost of the new proposed traffic calming scheme for the whole of the Ordsall estate for it to go to the next meeting of Ordsall Community Forum for approval on 5th May.


Action:  Gail MacFarlane

Development Framework Update

Hulton Square

Last week new residents started to move into their new homes.  There are a total of 70 new residents moving into properties. Properties are still selling on this site with 5 purchases last week, one being a first time buyer.

LPC Living is looking to extend the ‘First Time Buyers Initiative Scheme’ for phase 2 of Hulton Square.  If this is successful, building will begin on phase 2 of Hulton Square.

Radclyffe School Site

This development is going through a lengthy planning process due to the impact on the area etc.  A decision should be made in the next two months.

St Clements Site

The development of this site has been put on hold for two years.  Currently working with Barry Whitmarsh looking at community allotments.

LEAP at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building

LEAP installation has been put back until summer 2010.

Former David McLeans Homes development near Craven Drive

Planning application has been submitted from the new developer for the existing 5/6 story building.  David McLeans had built the development in the wrong location so the new developer is asking for permission to keep the development where it is.

Jubilee Store on Tatton Street

The tenant has vacated the premises and surveys are currently underway on the site, once completed shop will be demolished.

Parking on Ordsall Lane

An officer from Highways has not contact Jim Doyle yet to arrange a meeting regarding the parking restrictions on Ordsall Lane.  Gail MacFarlane to see which officer was to contact Jim and ask them to do so.


Action:  Gail MacFarlane

Approval has been given for double yellow lines to be placed from Asgard Drive to Ordsall Youth Centre.

Jim stated that the coaches are the main problem from St Clements Drive to Ordsall Hall.

Car Parking at Fit City, Ordsall

The car park is closed for refurbishment and is not open to un-official car parking.

Ordsall Community Allotment Society

Ordsall Community Allotment Society is waiting to hear from Barry Whitmarsh about the size of the land and proposed design of allotments on the St Clements site. 

Barry stated it will take time with the appropriate land searches etc before it can be formally offered to the Ordsall Community Allotment Society.

Ordsall Community Allotment Society agrees to accept St Clements sited for 20 ½ plots and are working with the Council for a resolution.  The Ordsall Community Allotment Society would like the offer of the St Clements site in writing.

Enquiry about ‘cancer cluster’ in Ordsall

Ross has received an e-mail off Bob Harbin, Consultant in Public Health for the NHS and read out his comments.

Data from the Cancer Registry on the incidence of cancer shows Ordsall ward seems similar to Salford as a whole.  The Public Health Team is waiting for the Cancer Registry to give age standardized data and will inform Ross of the rates once the information has been received. 

Bob also looked at the mortality rates from cancer for Salford – Ordsall does seem to have higher rates of lung cancer mortality.  However, the main risk factor for lung cancer is smoking.

Cancer is unfortunately a common condition – our second biggest killer after heart disease and because its not a single disease but a group of diseases with a range of causes, it’s difficult to eliminate coincidence and other factors when investigating possible clusters. Cancer clusters where they have been investigated and shown to exist (and the majority of investigations suggest the apparent cluster is not linked to single causes) are more commonly related to a single type of cancer, sometimes a more unusual cancer or in an age group that doesn’t usually show the condition. (For example due to particular occupational exposure to a certain carcinogen.)

Ross summarised the message as suggesting that a cancer cluster linked to any one particular cause is unlikely.  

Contaminated Land in South Ordsall

Eddie Sawford, SALIX Homes, informed the meeting that 16 gardens on Craven Drive require attention.  There is to be a public event on the list April to discuss how the contaminated soil at resident’s gardens can be rectified.  If residents cannot attend the public event SALIX Officers will visit resident’s homes.  It is hoped that Environment Services and the team who did the tests will attend the event.

Tom McMullen and Jim Doyle would like to be invited to this event.


Action:  Eddie Sawford

Voltage Variation in the area

United Utilities has already completed some work outside Ordsall Community Café but there are still voltage variation problems.

An update is needed from Councillor Mashiter for the next meeting.


Action:  Councillor Mashiter

Alleyway between Rudman Drive and Gloucester Street

Alleyway gates between Rudman Drive and Gloucester Street have had new locks installed to try and prevent outsiders from fly-tipping.  The paint spills have been cleaned up.  The broken lights on the arches are to be replaced.

Letters have been sent to residents regarding fly-tipping but there has been no response.  Environmental Services have also given residents literature on how to dispose of the rubbish in the correct re-cycling bins.

Litter Bins on Regent Road and Ordsall Lane

New litter bins have been installed on Regent Road.  Councillor Mashiter has written to the food outlets on Regent Road regarding their litter.  The food outlets stated they do litter pick but only collect their rubbish e.g. KFC

The mini-sweeper schedule is currently being looked at to see if it can have this included.

Irwell City Park

Irwell City Park has now appointed a design team who are currently looking at designing the new bridge from Pomona Crescent to Cornbrook metro-link.

There are three key community needs that need to be developed:

· Creating spaces  - connection from river to Ordsall Hall.

· Pedestrian connections across the river i.e. Clippers Quay, Ordsall estate, Pomona Crescent, Chapel Wharf and Manchester Cathedral.

· Create pedestrian walk way and cycle way Bridge across the main route to Manchester and Salford Quays.

The new Cycling/pedestrian route will be at least 3 metres wide and are working to the optimum standard of bridge construction.  

Pomona Crescent Bridge – Peel Holdings have planning aspirations near the bridge and it has been agreed that it is not the correct time to spend money here.

Wodens Bridge – Funding is required to renovate the Manchester Arches that is owned by Peel Holdings.  Discussions are ongoing to move this forward.  Design team are talking with Peel Holdings regarding the design of the lighting etc.

Emily Spruce, art student has been talking to Ordsall Community Arts and URC regarding an art project on the Salford side of Wodens Bridge.  URC have agreed to fund this art project and work will begin soon.

Irwell Valley – Tim Hewitt has been working with Waterwatch to see if we can obtain a clean-up boat for 1-year to clean up the Irwell Valley waterways.  Peel Holdings have agreed to remove the rubbish from the waterways.  The clean-up boat will operate 60 days per year and will have a 5/6 people workforce.  This will be monitored.

Tim has also been in discussion with Mersey Basin to see how we can clean the waterways effectively.

Tom McMullen informed Tim that when the rain is heavy the storm drains collect rubbish and the clean-up boat needs to be aware of this.

Elaine Davis stated that there are to be workshops held for the community with the design team so residents can say what they would like etc.  Timetable has not been drawn up yet but it will be brought to the Forum when it is ready.

Elaine asked the Forum is the Irwell City Park is the correct branding as this is the 2nd major project outside the Olympics.  The branding needs to be strong when applying for funding.  Any suggestions please e-mail Elaine at elainedavis@centralsalford.com.

Masterplan for Meadows, opposite Salford University is being re-visited with some funding from URC.  It is hoped to have an informal nature park to enable animals to graze throughout the year, with two new bridge links and an education centre.  Plans have now gone to Salford City Council to move this forward next year subject to funding.

Discussion with the police will take place regarding the security/policing of the new bridge.  PCSOs raised the issue of Manchester police policing the bridge.  Elaine stated that Manchester and Trafford Police are on board with the plans.

Any Other Business

Negative Publicity in the Media

Jonathan Dale informed the Forum that Coronation Street is currently receiving some negative/exaggerated press regarding the asb of door kicking in Coronation Street.  

There is a proposed alley-gating scheme to be installed in Coronation Street which is hoped will help manage asb on Coronation Street.  Crime is currently 20% down in Ordsall.

Consultation of the Central Salford Transport Strategy

Barry Whitmarsh stated that the Central Salford Transport Strategy is to be discussed at the Ordsall & Langworthy Community Committee tonight.  Barry encourage residents to attend as cycle strategy, public transport, bus routes etc will be discussed.

Madge Bown said that if traffic is re-routed from Chapel Street the traffic will inevitably move to Ordsall Lane which already suffers now.

Central Salford Transport Strategy is on the Salford web site:  www.salford.gov.uk
In-Bloom

Ross informed the meeting that the Environmental Task Group is meeting on Thursday 5th March, 1.30pm at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building and would like to invite any residents who are interested in discussing an in-bloom in Ordsall.

Date, Time & Venue of Next Meeting

21st April, 10am at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building, 2 Robert Hall Street.

Please note secure car parking is off Carmel Avenue.
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